
 
 

GREENE COUNTY PRISON BOARD 
APRIL 19, 2018 

 
 

Commissioner Trader called the meeting to order at 11:45 am in the first-floor meeting room of the 
County office building.  Others in attendance:  Commissioner Zimmerman, Commissioner Coder, Chief 
Clerk Jeff Marshall, Warden John Kingston, Michael Kraus, Carol Gooden, Marge Fox and Charlotte 
Popielarcheck  
 
MOTIONS 

1. Marge Fox made the motion and Commissioner Zimmerman the second to approve the minutes 
from March 22, 2018.  Vote unanimous. 

 
SECURITY 

1. Institutional misconduct reports for March 2018 were five (5) major infractions and twenty-six 
(26) minor infractions.   

2. Zero reportable extraordinary occurrence reports (EOR) to the Pennsylvania Department of 
Corrections for March 2018. 

 
TREATMENT 

1. Two of the jail inmate workers, one male and one female received job offers at the recent re-
entry job fair held on 04-13-18. 

 
TRAINING 

1. Corrections Counselor Virgili completes his DOC training on 04-20-18 and Officer Yorko will have 
completed her second week of the five-week certification course. 

 
MAINTENANCE 

1. Mr. Ziefel along with County maintenance has completed the repairs to the water line in the main 
corridor. 

 
FINANCIAL REPORT 

1. Fayette County currently owes $2,600.00 for the month of April 2018 in regards to rental fees 
and has paid $2,550.00 for the month of March. 

2. Deposits totaling $3,440.00 have been made with the treasurer’s office with March work release 
fees at $1,480.00 and weekender fees at $960.00. 

 
POPULATION REPORT 
Full Time Males   41 
Full Time Females  14 
TOTAL    55 This includes two (2) Fayette County rentals, one (1) Washington 
County inmate, and one (1) Westmoreland County inmate. 
 
Weekend Males   6 
Weekend Females   0 
TOTAL     6 



Work Release Males   1 
Work Release Females   0 
TOTAL     1 
 
GENERAL DISCUSSION 
Relative ongoing topics 
 
The next Prison Board meeting will be held May 24, 2018 at the commissioners first floor meeting room 
at 11:45 am. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Commissioner Zimmerman made the motion and Marge Fox the second to adjourn the meeting.  Vote 
unanimous. 


